Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION X
DIVISION OF CAGAYAN DE ORO CITY

MINUTES OF THE OPENING OF BIDS

DepEd-Division of Cagayan de Oro City
2nd Floor Canteen Building
August 24, 2023 @ 9:30AM

(Rebid) Procurement of Assistive Devises for the Conversion of SPED
Classrooms into Inclusive Learning Resource Centers in the Department
of Education, Division of Cagayan de Oro City
ABC: Php 2,800,000.00

Reference Number: 9965197
Solicitation Number: 2023-060

Attendance:
Audie S. Borres - Chairman
Rosalio R. Vitorillo - Member
Cynthia V. Yanez - Member
Milagros P. Recamadas - Member
Bea Risa Socorro M. Borres - Member
Baldomero Mark B. Meso 111 - Member
Ray O. Maghuyop - Member
Angelito U. Felisilda Secretariat
Loredelle L. Tacandong Secretariat
Lanie M. Signo Secretariat

TWG/End-user:

Engr. Ely V. Mamaclay Il

Engr. Ariel Aranez
Jenith Q. Balsicas

Observer/s:
Marlyn Guligado
Judy Albor

Bidder/s:
Verna Pilayre

I. Call to Order

The conference officially commenced at 9:57am. The meeting started with a

prayer led by Ms. Lanie Signo.
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II. Certification of Quorum

Mr. Angelito Felisilda called the roll based on the attendance sheet and
prescnte.d to the Chairman for official quorum declaration.

Dr. Audle Borres certified that there was quorum and formally declared the
opening of bids to begin.

III. Opening of Bids

Mr. Felisilda informed the Committee that this project has one lone bidder.
The Secretariat was requested to open the first envelope containing the
technical eligibility requirements submitted by the participating bidder for
the project: (Rebid) Procurement of Assistive Devises for the Conversion of SPED
Classrooms into Inclusive Learning Resource Centers with an ABC of Php
2,800,000.00 under Solicitation Number: 2023-060 and Reference Number:
9965197 in the PhilGEPS posting.

Bidding documents from D. Michael Co. (DMC) Enterprises Corp. was the

opened.
Copies of the technical eligibility documents were given to the BAC members

who in turn have conducted thorough examination and evaluation of the
documents. . It was found out that all documents were in order, thus D.

Michael Co. (DMC) Enterprises Corp. was declared “PASSED”.
The committee proceeded to open the Financial Envelope with bid price of
Two Million Six Hundred Thirty-five Thousand Pesos (Php

2,635,000.00) Only.
After the opening of bids, Dr. Borres, announced that the proposals will still

be further evaluated by the TWG for approval of the BAC. Once the bidder
pass the bid evaluation, they will be notified of the results of the evaluation.
Further, he added that after detailed bids evaluation, the BAC will conduct a
post qualification, per RIRR of RA 9184 to verify the authenticity of the
documents submitted and presented during the Opening of Bids.

Having other matters to discuss, the opening of bids for the procurement of
venue, meals and snacks ended at 10:17am then proceeded to discuss on

other matters relative to procurement

Prepared by: Y

LOREDELLE L. CANDONG
BAC Secretariat

Noted by:

Asst. Scﬂools Diviston Superintendent
BAC Chhirperson
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